Celebrations Meeting

Held at Carlton Centre

Saturday January 11th  2014

	Attendees

Julian Thornington (JT)    Blanche Holmes (BH)       Mary Thornington (MT)    
Mary Barette (MB)            Jean Reynolds (JR)         Neil Middleton
Rita, Barry & Lee Proctor (BP)             Jean Middleton (JM)     
Margaret Lawrence (ML)   Louise Chorley (LC)   Margaret Webster (MW)

Susan Tilbury (ST)                        Jean & James Akister

	1 - Apologies for Absence 
none  

	Agenda Items
2 – Minutes of Saturday 29th September were read and agreed.
Matters arising – [AOB] - Issue of paid carers not fulfilling their roles adequately was raised with MENCAP by JT. Apparently it is not only our club that is affected; there are many temporary staff currently and it was agreed to review the issue after a couple of months when staffing issues may have been addressed.

Thanks were extended to Jean Middleton for sourcing and wrapping all the Christmas gifts and to Rita and Barry Proctor for arranging all the food for the Christmas party.
3 – Finance

[see attached draft report]

JT reported that the current finances stood at a very healthy £15,000+ due in part to many generous donations. Outgoings to enhance the experiences of club members had increased this year with external providers bought in.
4 – Accommodation
As reported at last meeting MT & JT had met with Tracey Butterworth of MCCH and the meeting had been quite positive. It was arranged at this meeting for a written agreement to be sent – this has not yet been received. We will be pressing for a written agreement. A ‘requirements’ form for new premises has been completed and forwarded to MCCH. JT will remain active in pursuing this. Premises will need to be shared with Saturday club.
5-  2013 Activities
· Panto – a great success all round! Many positive comments from audience, actors and supporters. Costumes were wonderful and hiring the lighting proved beneficial. 
· Christmas show – this was another successful presentation – growing from a few Christmas songs to a coordinated show with acting and singing. Thanks extended once again to MW & her team of elves for the great costumes.

· External Providers – The work with Spare Tyre has proved invaluable in moving  our acting skills forward. Future work  is to discussed at a meeting with Claire Taylor and JT/MT, but we would be looking to resume Spare Tyre support in the autumn for our 2015 production. Our current project is with Lisa the puppeteer who gave us a puppet show and is now following up with puppet making workshops and teaching us how to work them. A puppet show for an audience of children is planned for the summer. 

· Lord Mayor’s show – This had incurred an expenditure of c£100 for taxis and personal costs. It was unanimously agreed that this was money well spent as it forged community links through Spare Tyre, gave the cub publicity and was a positive experience for 2 of our members. Thanks to Julie for accompanying Andrew and Virgil.

6 – Draft Programme for 2014 - JT
· AGM planned for end of February.

· Puppeteer sessions – working together in groups each week with carers and helpers to design and produce animal puppets. Lisa to return roughly every 4 weeks until July to support our work, ‘trouble shoot’ and assist us with actions and voices for the puppets. We aim to produce a puppet show in July for an audience of children from the Saturday club and Shenstone & Marlborough schools. This should again raise our profile, forge community links and possibly generate some new members.
· We hope to work with Spare Tyre again in the autumn.

· For Christmas 2014 we plan to revamp our successful 2013 show.

· Member’s thoughts and ideas will be canvassed to see what they would like to do for the 2015 production.

7 – Website
The new website has been developed by ML and thanks were extended to her for all her hard work on this. The site is now more user friendly and contains useful information about the club both for members, helpers and the public. Although it is up and running it is not yet in the public domain. We will be giving out forms for members to opt out if it is inappropriate for pictures of them to appear on the site and we hope it will be made public soon. The committee will hold a further meeting before it is released into the public domain.
8- Membership Secretary
LC has been co-opted as membership secretary and has worked hard updating emergency information for anyone attending the group; both members and helpers. Information such as medical condition and medication will be recorded as well as birthdays and emergency contact numbers. The signing in register is now up and running and meets health and safety requirements.

9 – AOB
Next newsletter to publish reminders about signing clients in and actively engaging with them whilst at club.

We plan to hold an Easter party which should coincide with moving to the new premises.

JM extended thanks to all helpers.

RP asked about materials for making the puppets and was informed we were now registered with KCS so could purchase resources with club funds from this catalogue.

ML observed that we should include our charity details on the new website. Anything to go on the website should be sent to ML for inclusion.

JT asked JA if she would think about producing a calendar for 2015.

BP raised the thought  that we should have dedicated first aiders at the club and that he was willing to undergo training. It was suggested that we should have 2 qualified First Aiders, 1 male and 1 female. 
BP thanked all committee members for their time and commitment to the club.
Meeting closed at 1:35
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